
 
 

EXECUTIVE 
 

 
STATEMENT OF DECISIONS 

 
 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the meeting of the Executive held on 
Tuesday 3 September 2024. Decisions made by the Executive will be subject to call-in. 
Recommendations made to the Council are not subject to call-in. The wording used does not 
necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the minutes. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet please contact 
Mark Devin, Democratic Services Manager on 01392 265477 or email 
mark.devin@exeter.gov.uk 
 
 
Relocation of Council Services Based in the Civic Centre 
 
Agreed: 
 
RESOLVED that the Executive agree for officers to proceed with detailed plans and costings 
for the enhancement of a number of Council-owned sites in order to relocate staff currently 
based at the Civic Centre. 
 
RECOMMENDED that Council approve a budget of up to £100,000 to develop full designs 
and costings for the project, funded from ringfenced surplus funds from the Guildhall 
Shopping Centre. 
 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report. 
 
 
Revised Local Development Scheme 2024 
 
Agreed: 
 
RESOLVED that the revised Local Development Scheme (Appendix A of the report) be 
approved as the basis for preparing local planning policy. 
 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report. 
 
 
 
Risk Management Policy 
 
Agreed: 
 
RESOLVED that the dated Risk Management Policy be approved in in accordance with 
paragraph 5 of the Council’s Financial Regulations. 
 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report. 
 
 



 
 
The decisions indicated will normally come into force 5 working days after publication 
of the Statement of Decisions unless called in by a Scrutiny Committee. Where the 
matter in question is urgent, the decision will come into force immediately. Decisions 
regarding the policy framework or corporate objectives or otherwise outside the remit 
of the Executive will be considered by Council on 15 October. 
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